The Data Reference Model Interagency Team
The U.S. Office of Management and Budget (OMB) released the Federal Enterprise Architecture (FEA) Data Reference Model (DRM) Final Version 2.0 in December 2005 at: http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/egov/a-5-drm.html.  This was a successful outcome of the Architecture and Infrastructure Committee’s Data Reference Model (DRM) Interagency Team which produced this framework document, on schedule, in 180 days.  The DRM v2.0 is the federal government’s enterprise architecture blueprint to enable information sharing and reuse nationally.  
The DRM Interagency Team’s open collaborative effort now serves as a best practice for future AIC efforts.  Specifically, the DRM team effort validated three key success factors: 1) a strong partnership between the AIC and the Federal Enterprise Architecture Program Management Office (FEA PMO); 2) a strategic “line of sight” into the work influenced by Chief Information Officers through designated agency representatives; and 3) the importance of one department or agency to lead and facilitate the process.

The additional collaborative organizing mechanisms used to build broad, common understanding around data and forge conceptual agreements consisted of the following: weekly meetings, a member-only, on-line work environment (with 124 participants from 30 agencies), a public on-line forum (http://colab.cim3.net/cgi-bin/wiki.pl?DataReferenceModel), and six all-day, face-to-face public forums (543 participants).  With these organizing constructs, the DRM Team built trust and shared understanding, while simultaneously remaining open to a larger community of expertise and perspectives surrounding the DRM.  Achieving this balance, enabled the unity of purpose of this national challenge to transcend myriad agency and experience differences in order to reach the credible agreements needed.  The open collaborative development process that unfolded with the above-mentioned governance mechanisms in place, sets this effort apart and advances a high standard for other cross-government efforts.
The team was steadfast in responding to this formidable challenge and the manner in which they worked clearly demonstrated the multiplicative benefits available to government-wide improvement communities, when the right mix of purpose, openness, and structure is in place.  By maintaining team records of resources, meeting notes, conversations, and drafts in an accessible and transparent manner, exemplary knowledge management practices were also demonstrated.  This activity also demonstrated the efficacy of Communities of Interest which have now become integral to the implementation and evolution of DRM v2.0.  .
The DRM v2.0 will assist Federal agencies to support the President’s Management Agenda through the development of enterprise architecture business driven transition strategies and the advancement of appropriate information sharing priorities.  Following the issuance of DRM v2.0 by OMB, a new Subcommittee, Data Architecture, was chartered by the AIC to continue to carry this important work forward. 

